DEC 27 2022



December 23, 2022

Mr. Ivan D. Butts President National Association of Postal Supervisors 1727 King Street, Suite 400 Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Ivan:

As a matter of general interest, the Postal Service has identified some employees were mailed a letter in error advising them their FEHB plan would be discontinued in 2023 and they had to select a new FEHB plan. Additionally, some employees who should have received letters advising them their FEHB plan would be discontinued in 2023 were not notified.

A total of 15 craft employees have been identified as impacted by this error and will receive one of three MEMOs from Headquarters Compensation and Benefits department with any necessary next steps based on their specific scenario.

Enclosed is a template of the memo the impacted craft employees will receive informing them of the error.

Please contact Bruce Nicholson at extension 7773 if you have questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

James Lloyd Director (A)

Labor Relations Policies and Programs

Enclosure